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(THIS DIRECTIVE REPLACES D-94-18 DATED 94/06/07)

MEMORANDUM TO: TRADE

We wish to advise that, effective July 1, 1994, the importation of all
propagative material of Ribes spp. (currants and gooseberries) from Europe
will be prohibited.  These include both fruit-producing and ornamental
varieties.

Commercial importation of propagative material from other off-continent
sources will require prior approval from this Division.  Importation of
small quantities for research and breeding purposes will require special
permits, with quarantine conditions stipulated by this Division.

This prohibition is necessary to prevent the introduction into Canada of a
serious disease of black currants, the Black Currant Reversion disease. 
This disease, which can cause a complete loss of the crop, does not exist
in Canada.  In addition, if it is introduced into Canada, exports to the
U.S., our principal market for propagative material of Ribes spp, would be
put in jeopardy.  The U.S. already prohibits importation of propagative
material from Europe.  The disease has become an enormous problem in
Germany and Poland, traditionally the largest producers in Europe.  The
Plant Protection Division would 
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consider permitting the resumption of import from any European source if
there are satisfactory measures implemented by the source country to remove
this pest risk to Canada.  Any discussion for the possible resumption of
import should be initiated by the plant protection authority of the
exporting country.

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation to keep this serious
disease of currants out of Canada.

W.T. Bradnock
Director
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